Notes taken at Diamond Jubilee Meeting: 8th Feb 2012
Those present: Hilary Boot-Handford, Brian Lamb, Jean Sharman, Beryl Mills, Yvonne Collom, Barbara Pine, Gill Larkin, Emma James, Fiona Maddock, Gill Wyatt, Helena Rogers, Pat Lean, Robin Musgrave

Apologies: Michael Malin, Carole Cowell and Judy Hember

Hilary welcomed everyone and we all introduced ourselves.

Hilary then gave a quick rundown of the history as to why we were meeting: Council wanted to act as coordinators so that events did not clash and also need to decide as community how we wish to commemorate and celebrate Jubilee.

Hilary outlined the areas of interest that had come up at the Bere Ferrers meeting and then opened the discussion to all present.

Carole Cowell: Stage curtains could be replaced as the originals were put up to celebrate Silver Jubilee.
Brian: Should use money to provide something needed by community and suggested should use the celebration to get behind new youth centre. Perhaps Jubilee week would be a good time to start serious fund raising? All organisations could hold separate fund-raising events throughout the year.
Pat: Pavilion could be rebuilt or at least refurbished and youth football team should be encouraged.
After wide and varied discussions the following was agreed on:

· History group will put on a display in the Parish Hall from about 10.00 Saturday 3rd June to be continued during the afternoon’s Tea Dance.

· The Jubilee Trail was supported and Robin showed a preliminary route. How and where the ‘markers’ should go was a point of heated debate.

· Tea Party: Hilary will book Parish Hall; Tiddlywinks and Chatterbox will arrange refreshments; Gill will investigate if her friend could provide the music; Barbara is available to also provide accordion music; Helena will provide some vocal music with her choir in the interval.
· Gill and Helena have volunteered to arrange a Jubilee concert as a fund raiser.
· The timetable of events needs to be publicised as quickly as possible so that other events don’t get organised. It could go in both the Bere Link and carnival programme.

· Pat suggested that the sailing club could hold a water sports afternoon before the Bere Ferrers cream tea at Weir Quay.
· Hilary will contact both Bill Roxborough and Colin Streeter about helping with the Jubilee garden competition.
Hilary highlighted the next meeting at 8.00 on 1st March at Bere Ferrers and invited all to come.
